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Recently, a novel (new) coronavirus was detected in hundreds of people worldwide. A "novel 
coronavirus" is a strain that has not been previously found in humans. This novel coronavirus can lead to 
fever, cough and shortness of breath.  
  
There are currently zero diagnoses in New York City, and the risk to New Yorkers is low. The City is 
monitoring the outbreak closely and working with our agency partners and the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC). Right now, everyone should go about their daily lives, but practice the 
same precautions you do during cold and flu season: cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your 
sleeve (not your hands) when sneezing or coughing; wash your hands with soap and water often; and 
stay home if you are feeling sick. If you were recently in China, and have a fever and either a cough or 
shortness-of-breath, call your healthcare provider.   
  
Per the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) there is no need to cancel 
field trips.  
  
Please backpack home this letter with your students as soon as possible; translated copies can be found 
on InfoHub.   
  
For more information, visit the Health Department’s website. For questions, contact your school nurse 
or BCO health director.  
  
Backpack letter linked in message:  
   
 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finfohub.nyced.org%2Fdocs%2Fdefault-source%2Fdefault-document-library%2F30906-coronavirus-parent-letter_dohmh_english.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CRKhan17%40schools.nyc.gov%7Ccbf7a790e410430d75fb08d7a44ec881%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637158531301396376&sdata=XJY3fUWTKkNOsEFUHbXUHzH2Qfw0eW%2BXOVBLGwrRlb0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finfohub.nyced.org%2Fin-our-schools%2Ftranslations%2Fletters%2Fcoronavirus&data=02%7C01%7CRKhan17%40schools.nyc.gov%7Ccbf7a790e410430d75fb08d7a44ec881%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637158531301406368&sdata=p%2F6gLBEoUQYX9KHOyINivMicoVvbT2t%2FfYO6bdiYs00%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnyc.gov%2Fhealth&data=02%7C01%7CRKhan17%40schools.nyc.gov%7Ccbf7a790e410430d75fb08d7a44ec881%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637158531301416360&sdata=yKCc4Fp5qYCWCev0wUIqdR345uQdh6nSZNzgzPLo6Lw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finfohub.nyced.org%2Fdocs%2Fdefault-source%2Fdefault-document-library%2Fhealth-director-contacts.pdf%3Fsfvrsn%3D131a81f0_10&data=02%7C01%7CRKhan17%40schools.nyc.gov%7Ccbf7a790e410430d75fb08d7a44ec881%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637158531301416360&sdata=0LG75qmI5o%2B7u19BvHXE62fWNQKS%2BtecHSjSYmg%2BZxg%3D&reserved=0

